

## PMBC Adoption Working Group - Working Session #22 Summary Notes October 21, 2020 – 9:30am to 12:00pm – Web Meeting

### Summary of Key Session Findings / Outcomes:

1. Future Workshop Topics Survey: Irshad Jamal presented the results (so far) of a recent survey asking ICI Society members to indicate their level of interest in various potential workshop topics. Of the 187 individuals polled, 38 responded (to date). Of the respondents, 32% have already adopted PMBC. The three potential workshop topics presented were 1) Land Records/Central Square focussed training, 2) Data Alignment, 3) PMBC “Deep Dive”.

#### Key results:

- Strong interest in all three themes – “ParcelMap BC Deep Dive” received unanimous interest.
- Interest expressed in other non-Tempest land records systems.
- Most respondents were not dissuaded by a nominal fee.

Various other comments provided by respondents were also revealed and discussed.

Overall, the survey has provided useful insight to help focus activities over the next few months.

2. Team Province: Jay Bradley introduced himself to the AWG and outlined his role at GeoBC with respect to temporarily assuming the duties of John Antill with respect to PMBC.

There are still some reservations among Provincial stakeholders around moving to PMBC, mostly related to owner information. GeoBC are trying to get to the root of the reasons for not adopting – is it primarily a change management issue, or are there valid technical/content issues? An additional workshop w/LTSA may be required to clarify / address these specific concerns.

**ACTION ITEM:** Coordinate with GeoBC to plan and prepare for an additional workshop with technical Province stakeholders to explore specific issues related to ICF retirement.

- **LTSA**

3. Team Land Records: The Future Workshops Poll has confirmed interest in CentralSquare/Tempest training.

**ACTION ITEM:** Coordinate with Central Square to get a list of potential topics to be reviewed at the next AWG. – **LTSA**

Brian Goble is continuing to work on scripts as time permits. May need assistance to take things further in terms of performance/optimisation of routines (e.g. python development). Brian Greening indicated that LTSA is open to providing technical support

to Brian G. et. al. to refine the scripts and take them to “the next level”. Interest was also expressed in seeing an FME version developed, as there is a very high usage of FME among the adopter community.

**ACTION ITEM:** Explore options and desired deliverables associated with providing technical support to Team Land Records. – **LTSA**

Team Land Record’s recent meeting with BCA and the ParcelMap Ops team was useful in understanding how the BCA fabric is created, particularly in JUROL and Folio assignment to PIDs and intermediate processing. Other topics included how ParceMap BC is used to create the assessment fabric and related timelines.

**ACTION ITEM:** Request that BCA present the key findings and outcomes of this meeting to the AWG. – **LTSA**

Vanessa Pocock tabled an issue related to data quality: In some cases, the PMBC fabric does not match the BCA Assessment fabric.

**ACTION ITEM:** LTSA to reach out to Vanessa to investigate the issue. – **LTSA**

4. Team Alignment: No formal updates. Need additional feedback from users to move to next steps. One potential area of focus for future workshops is the alignment of PMBC with NRCan data. Esri Canada expressed support for this idea.

**ACTION ITEM:** LTSA to coordinate with Esri Canada to discuss further. – **LTSA**

5. Implementation Partners: No formal updates at this time.

6. Operations Status & Projects / Initiatives Update: Bryan S provided an overview of current PMBC Ops activities. Recent work volumes similar to numbers from 2019 And 2018. Maintaining around 1 day turnaround (remains well under the target of 2 days).

Spatial Improvements: Targeted: Brackendale, Loon Lake, Pressy Lake, Armstrong.  
Completed: Blue Springs, Jordan River, Cranbrook (part 1), Cassidy, New Denver, Stave Lake, Pitt Meadows. To date, over 110k parcels adjusted, representing 2833 sq.km. of the Province.

Active Road Parcels Project: Work continuing – on track to achieve completion by April 2022.

An overview of Tier 2 Customer Support was also provided, including the origin of support requests and types of support requested. Largest number of requests coming from LGs.

Adopter Status Update: Not much movement since June. District of Lake Country now adopted (total of 59 now adopted).

7. Large Municipality Focus Group (LMFG): Deep Dive

A summary of LMFG activities to date was presented, including methodology, key findings and outcomes was presented. Highlights included:

- Very high level of engagement and interaction with LMFG participants
- 4 (maybe 5) "Adoption Pathways" for large munis (and potentially others) identified to date, along with draft specifications for achieving Adoption and ongoing roles/responsibilities post-adoption.
- LMFG participants have been asked to nominate specific issues on behalf of large munis to be reviewed by the AWG as input to the Issues Log. A summary of issues related to the LMFG and linkages to the Issues Log will be included in AWG #23.

**ACTION ITEM:** Add this topic to the agenda for AWG #23. - **LTSA**

Initial AWG discussion / feedback:

- Some AWG members indicated that the templates and process employed with the LMFG could likely be adapted/reused/scaled for other adopter orgs.
  - Additional discussion will be encouraged during AWG #23 (ran out of time to fully discuss during AWG #22).
8. Adopter Issues Log: No significant changes. Deferred due to lack of time.
  9. Future AWG Working Sessions: November AWG Session needs to be rescheduled.  
**ACTION ITEM:** LTSA to send out a poll around prospective dates. - **LTSA**

---

Attendees:

1. Brian Goble – District of Sooke
2. Myron Doherty– Esri Canada
3. Dave Horwood – Esri Canada
4. Alisa Khliestkova – Urban Systems
5. Evan Schwab – BC Hydro
6. Kristi Smith – City of Port Moody
7. Scott MacPhail - GeoBC
8. Jay Bradley - GeoBC
9. Kenna Bilek - MoTI
10. Vanessa Pocock - RMOW
11. Gary Braun – City of Victoria
12. Eva Kerby – Reg District of Kitimat-Stikine
13. Colin Newall - DataBC
14. William Johnstone – Spatial Vision Group Inc.
15. John Samulski – LTSA/Spatial Vision Group Inc.

# ParcelMapBC

- 16. Brian Greening – LTSA
  - 17. Tobin Pope – LTSA
  - 18. Janice Fraser – LTSA
  - 19. Brian Sawers– LTSA
  - 20. Peter Haas - LTSA
  - 21. Irshad Jamal – LTSA
-